     NLAF Prisoners Forum

     Report to NLAF – August 2013 
The NLAF Prisoners Forum met on 15 August 2013.  At that meeting, items on the agenda included: 
· Royal Commission into Institutional Responses to Child Sexual Abuse

Representatives from Knowmore Legal Advisory Service and the Community Engagement Division of the Royal Commission attended the Prisoners Forum to discuss opportunities for prisoners to engage with both the Royal Commission directly and with Knowmore.
It was agreed that the different roles of the two organisations need to be made clear to both prisoners and to forum members who provide legal assistance services to prisoners.  It was acknowledged that the meeting provided the opportunity for beginning this discussion and that further continued discussions were necessary.
Corrective Services NSW (CSNSW) will liaise with LawAccess NSW regarding calls from prisoners about the Royal Commission.

· Support for Aboriginal prisoners - The Commonwealth is continuing to fund the ALS NSW/ACT Prisoner Through Care unit at existing levels for the next year.  

· Lawyer /client communication initiatives: 
· Online lockdown notifications – The project is being reviewed.  Currently, it is still necessary to contact the correctional centre by telephone to find out lockdown status. 
· Video conferencing – CSNSW is trialling the use of video conferencing using computer web cameras. The phone booking system is also being expanded.  . 
· Closure of Community Offender Support Program Centres (COSPs) and transitional arrangements before commencement of the Transition Support Stream which will replace the COSP program.
· Women's Literacy Project – The pilot project is underway at Silverwater women's correctional centre. 10 women are participating in the pilot. Project partners are considering the ways in which the project could be rolled out in more correctional centres. 

· Work and Development Orders (WDOs) – The WDO scheme is now established in correctional centres across NSW and participation in the program is growing. Participation in the scheme will continue to be monitored at NLAF Prisoners Forum meetings.
Other issues discussed included, telephone assessment of prisoners for drug and alcohol (D&A) rehabilitation programs, volume of calls from inmates in correctional centres and mapping of legal outreach services to correctional centres across NSW.  
The Forum also received reports from other groups that address issues relating to prisoners (i.e. the NLAF Fines and Traffic Working Group, the Women's Advisory Council and CSNSW Legal Practitioners Group).
The Prisoners Legal Information Team (PLIT)

The PLIT met on 7 August 2013 and reviewed the content to be updated and removed from the Prisoners Legal Information Portal.  The PLIT considered a report on the number of hits to the site and most popular resources.  There has been a steady increase in the use of the Portal by inmates and CSNSW staff. Access to the portal still remains a challenge in some correctional centres and CSNSW is continuing to try and address this issue and promote the Portal. 
The next meeting of the Prisoners Forum is scheduled for 14 November 2013. 
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